Dear Senate members of the Australian expatriate inquiry, 

We have lived in the United States for five years and in New Zealand for a couple of months.  During this time we have met many Australian scientists.  Most have been overseas for long times.

Our initial reason for moving overseas was to experience scientific research in the United States where there is a stronger tradition of supporting and appreciating the value of scientific research.  The communities of scientists are larger and there is much more money for basic research than in Australia.   Hence there are more opportunities in the US for scientists.  Most of the better Australian research institutes are also located near central city areas that require long commutes for relatively lowly paid scientists that have families.  We came to New Zealand recently to be closer to family in Australia.

Australia (and NZ) has a very high tax rate that starts at a relatively low income.  We believe that this is too high and removes incentive for success.  The cost of food and housing is also very high to comparable regions in the USA.   While there are several indices that compare cost of living internationally, the real cost of living is what you can do with what is left after paying taxes, retirement, insurance and living expenses.

We have few needs from the Australian government, except that it would recognise that lower taxes free up money for investment and growth. This in turn generates more revenue.  Our concern is that politicians, against the will of the majority of Australians,  have still not voted for an Australian republic with a popularly elected head of state.  Our perception is also that the two party system needs change to introduce diversity of thought into the Australian political system.

Thank you, Rob McPherson

Rob McPherson

Hornby, New Zealand

